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**Bliit1i'.r>J't 
The Syngman Rhee Institute 

-•_.,, 

Deceaber 29, 1955 

Dear Hr. Ministers 

In mever to your communication of December 15th, I viah 
to report to you that I had a talk with Minister Cao Thai Bao 
of the Vietnam JAJgation in Manila concerning the appoint1.1ent 
of his government's minister to Korea. He assured me that he 
will convoy our government's desire to President Die• for an 
early exchange of diplomatic envoys betvoen the tvo oountrie1. 
He told me that lack of trained leaders in the diploatio aer­
vioe ia one of the reasons why his t,"Overruaent has not yet 
appointed any one to be aooredited to Korea. He stated that 
hie government has accepted the agreement to the appointment 
of Lt~ General 1"k Shin Choi as the Korean minister to Viet nu. 

Prince Horodom Sihanouk, Prime Minister of Cambodia, will 
visit the Philippines on a goodliill mission to liihich Mr. Magsaysay 
informally invited h111. The Indo-China associated states look 
upon the leadership of President Magsaysay for moral support and 
guidance in tho administration of the respective states. 

Two Korean student delegates arrived herG several ~s ago 
to attend the Baguio Conferenco where 111.QDY Asian student dele­
gates are represented. In one aspect, it is important for the 
Korean student delegates to assess the trend of thought the 
young people of Asian nations mould in an era of conflicting ideo­
logy. It would be the first occasion for our young people to 
associate with the youth of other ori•ntal nations. Both Korean 
representatives speak h'nglieh fluently and I am sure their atten­
dance at the int )rnational. student gathel'ing will be mutually 
benefitted. 

I 

/ Diplomatic relations be-tveen the Philippines and Germany vill 
, be evidenced by the eatablisht1ent of a Genie.n U>gation here in 

/ Manila in the early part of next year and rociprocatecl by the 
J.' Philippine Government. Exchange of diplomatic envoys is motivated 

l_ by an incessant demnd for foreign trade. 

Enclosed ie a copy of the speech delivered by Mr. Ce&al" M. 
Lorenzo, President of the Chamber of Co11J10rce of the Philippines. 
in which ie diaoueeed the aepeot o:f ihe :foreign investment in the 
Philippines by American nationals. The Philippines, being an 
agricultural oountry like ours, faoe so many new problena in 
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solving the unemployaont and seeking new investment by 
other nationals. It misht be worth vhile tor us to digest 
some of the salient points vhioh the Chamber of Commerce 
President brought out for diecuaeion. 

The Honorable Chung Whan Cho, 

Ministry of Foreign Affairs, 
sooul, Korea. 

Copy for the President 

Sincerely yours, 
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